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Meeting Name: GC0109 Workgroup 9 and 10 

Date: 22 January 2021 and 5 February 2021 

Contact Details 

Chair: Paul Mullen    Contact details: paul.j.mullen@nationalgrideso.com 

Proposer: Matt Baller        Contact details: matt.baller@nationalgrideso.com 

Key areas of discussion 

• GC0109 seeks to publish on BMRS any System Warning Alerts that are not currently shared 
with market participants. 
 

• The Workgroup considered the 5 responses received as part of the Workgroup 

Consultation that was run from 25 November 2020 to 16 December 2020. The majority of 

the respondents supported the change and the proposed implementation. However the 

ESO Workgroup Member: 

o Argued for the removal of 3 System Warning Alerts from the scope of GC0109; 

o Proposed implementation to be 30 (rather than 10) working days after Authority 

decision; and  

o Proposed that no need to specify Balancing Mechanism Reporting Service (BMRS) 

in the legal text. 

• The Proposer agreed to the ESO Workgroup Member’s suggestions apart from the 

proposal to not specify BMRS in the legal text. Therefore, the ESO Workgroup Member 

proposed a request for alternative, which is as per the GC0109 Original apart from 

removing the specificity to BMRS in the legal text. This became WACM1. 

• At the Workgroup Vote on 5 February 2021, the Workgroup concluded unanimously that both 
the GC0109 Original and WAGCM1 better facilitated the Grid Code Objectives than the 
Baseline (the current Grid Code). 
 

Code Administrator Meeting Summary 

mailto:paul.j.mullen@nationalgrideso.com
mailto:paul.j.mullen@nationalgrideso.com
mailto:matt.baller@nationalgrideso.com
mailto:matt.baller@nationalgrideso.com


 

 2 

 

Next Steps 

 

Milestone Date 

Chair to issue updated Workgroup Report and 
Annexes 

8 February 2021  

Workgroup to provide comments on updated 
Workgroup Report and Annexes and provide 
voting statement 

12 February 2021 12pm 

Meeting to discuss showstopper comments (if 
needed) 

12 February 2021 2pm to 3pm 

Issue Workgroup Report to Panel 17 February 2021  

 

For further information, please contact Paul Mullen. 

 


